DODGE CITY SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL DODGE CITY, KANSAS

F. B. TOALSON PRINCIPAL

April 25, 1939

Mr. F. C. Allen, Director Physical Education Department University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Mr. Doral Grose tells me that he was in conversation with you during the Kansas Relays and that you indicated that you might be willing to stop over here on your way to the west coast and work out. We shall be glad to have you do so. I believe that we can take care of your boys in private homes that evening if you would allow us to do so.

With your permission we would invite in the various teams of this section to watch you work out. This would be a great thing for teams of this section and in no way would hurt the University of Kansas.

If there is anything we could do to encourage your stopping and working out in our gym, please let me know, and we shall attempt to get it done.

Yours truly,

F. B. Toalson

Principal

FBT/bn